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A word from Mr Ward 
This week I’m writing my report from Wollongong, where I’m attending my first face to face Principal conference 
since 2019. It’s at these conferences where I’m able to reconnect with my colleagues, share, listen and learn. I 
truly believe these opportunities make me a better leader, which in turns drives improvement. So far, I’ve had the 
pleasure of listening to Julia Baird (journalist), Anita Heiss (author and activist) and Jennifer Robinson (Human 
rights lawyer). If you take the time to google any of these amazing women, you too will be very impressed with 
what they have achieved.  

Since the last newsletter I cannot keep up with the amazing opportunities we provide and the great things 
happening at Finley High School. 

 

Date: Event: Assessments: 

June 17 Riverina Cross Country @ Gundagai 
Yr 11 Standard Maths ~ Task 2 due 
Yr 12 Physics Depth Study due 
CAFs Assessment due 

June 20 Zone Athletics Yr 11 Farm Case Study Assessment 

June 22 MADDD Evening Performance – 7pm  

June 24 ‘Girls Do the Math’ Seminar 

Yr 12 Advanced Mathematics Task due 
Yr 12 Standard 2 ~ In Class Task due 
Yr 12 Standard 1 ~ In Class Task due 
Yr 11 English Advanced Task due 

June 28 FORMAL ASSEMBLY  

July 1 MND FREEZE 
Final day – Term 2 

Yr 12 Biology Depth Study due 
Yr 11 Music Task 2 due 

July 18 Term 3 begins ~ Staff Development Day  

July 19 Students return for Term 3  

July 22 School Social Year 11 Business Studies ~ Task 2 due 

July 27 Parent~ Teacher Interviews – 4 to 6pm Yr 11 Primary Industries ~ Farm Vehicle 
Safety 

  16th June 2022 | Finley High School 
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Primary School Visits 
 

In the last fortnight we have visited the St Joseph’s Jerilderie, Jerilderie Public School, Blighty Public School and 
Berrigan Public School. Once again we were warmly welcomed and enjoyed speaking with the students. Popular 
topics always include what subjects they will be doing, how many students will be in Year 7, a canteen that runs 
every day, the agriculture program, sport and the creative and performing arts. We look forward to visiting 
Tocumwal and Barooga in the coming weeks. 

Careers 
 

I would like to extend a massive thank you to Mrs White and Mrs Philpot who are doing some extraordinary 
things in Careers. This is just a snapshot of what has been offered to students in recent weeks.  

• White card course  
• Helping students get USI numbers for TAFE courses 
• TAFE Youth Engagement Programs for Year 9/10 students in construction and photography 
• Year 10 Careers Day Out in Shepparton  
• National Careers Week activities - staff profiles and competition in the library and dress up day 
• Yr 12 Melbourne Tertiary Tour to LaTrobe, RMIT, Melbourne Polytechnic for Trades and William Angliss for 

TAFE 
• Yr 12 transition interviews 
• Year 10 work experience organisation 
• Yr 12 weekly Careers Newsletter for Year 12 
• Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander university support  
• University early entry applications 
• Parent calls to encourage and support student participation in work experience and excursions 
• University of Wollongong excursion, Wollongong 
• Berrigan Shire Careers and Employment EXPO on 15th June 
• Organisation of the resilience workshop program for Yrs 7-12 
• Charles Sturt University Future Moves program for Years 7-11, to happen next term  
• School Based Apprenticeship Training organisation and management as well as Distance Education.  

 
Year 12 Interviews 
 

This week Mrs White and I interviewed the second group of Year 12 students. This means we have now 
interviewed almost all of Year 12. We have been immensely impressed with their attitude, resolve, and plans for 
the future. Some students indicated a clear vision and their plans are set and in motion, whilst I believe other 
students valued the insight and ideas, we were able to present. If you require further assistance or support with 
the decisions of your son or daughter, please don't hesitate in calling Mrs White. 
 
ANZAC BBQ 
 

We recently held and presented all those students who 
marched on ANZAC day a certificate and a sausage sandwich 
in a small ceremony, expressing our appreciation and support 
for representing the school at each of our local towns. Mr Don 
McKellar was a special guest, as an ex Vietnam Veteran to 
present the students with their certificates. Again thank you, 
students for taking the time to represent the school at your 
local ANZAC day service.  
 
RAAF Wagga Excursion 
 
Thank you to Mr O'Leary who took a small group of students to RAAF Wagga recently for a STEM initiative. From 
all reports everyone had a wonderful time, in particular Mr O’Leary.  
 
Riverina Dance Festival 
 
Our dance team led by Ms Bower and Sharree Goesch performed recently in Griffith at the Riverina Dance 
Festival. They were wonderful and did a terrific job. Special thanks go to Mr Tessier who drove the team up, 
leaving at 5:30am returning at 11:30pm. Thank you to the staff who also made the trip up and supported the 
team. Again, well done to all the team who have put in countless hours of their time, it was so rewarding seeing 
all your hard work pay off. 
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Athletics Carnival 
 

Mr Tooke gave the early predication with the weather that we would be fine, and he is a maestro. It was a great 
day and was summed up at the end with the energy of the students during the relays and final sprints. Thank 
you to every staff member for your efforts in ensuring we had a great day and again to Mr Tooke and Mr Hay, 
thank you for coordinating such a successful and smooth running event. We wish all those students who are 
representing Finley High School all the best at the next level. 
 

Melbourne Art Excursion 
 

Well done to Miss Perry and Mrs O’Leary who recently took Year 11 and 12 students to Melbourne for an Art 
excursion. Thanks also goes to Mr Tessier who was once again the bus driver, from all accounts it was a wonderful 
experience. 
 

Year 10 Work Experience 
 

It was great to hear and see in person so many wonderful stories that came out of Work Experience. Mrs Philpot 
did a tremendous job coordinating and to every teacher who checked up on a Year 10 student, thank you. The 
students I visited and the feedback from others was that they were an exceptional group. Job offers came forth 
at a rapid rate. 
 

State Squash 
 

Congratulations to Sienna and Jasmine Burke who recently played squash for the Riverina team in Thornleigh, 
Sydney. Sienna and Jasmine have also made the NSW Combined High Schools side to play Queensland and New 
Zealand later in the year in Brisbane. This is a phenomenal achievement, well done girls. 
 

Jeff Ward,  
Principal 
 

Awards 
 

At last week’s Year 7 meeting, Year Advisor awards were given out to those who demonstrated encouragement 
of others, being an excellent participator and for accepting challenges with enthusiasm on the Year 7 camp. 
 

 
 
Back – L to R : Cooper Gurciullo, Ashley Hines, Ryan 
Bauer, Leonise Balon, Lillian Baker and Connor Fita 
Front – L to R: Shae Darko, Tahni Dunne, Cayden 
Field, Lillianna MeyerVale and Abbey Lucas 
(Absent: Melina Sneddon and Lucy Pyle) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Yr 7 Tech 2 
 
Last week, students Toby Loomes and Zavier Binns were sharing their 
honey sponge roll. The cooking was created in Miss Treacy’s Yr 7 Tech class 
- extremely delicious!!  
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Assembly 
At Tuesday’s Assemby the following awards were 
presented 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    English Faculty Awards  
   (Apology to Lily Kocks – just out of photo) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Jacob Armer and Ruby Neessen  
 Received Principal Awards for  
 their work with 
 The Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders 
 morning tea 
         
 
 
          PDHPE Faculty Awards 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  Very happy awardees for their spectacular dress ups on National Careers Day! 
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Careers News 
 

University of Wollongong Excursion 
On the 8th and 9th of June eleven Yr 12 students braved the arctic conditions and the exhaustingly long bus trip 
to attend Discovery Day at the University of Wollongong. Despite a few hiccups with the planned 
accommodation at Kooloobong Village the group stayed on the beach at Fairy Meadow at the Wollongong Surf 
Leisure Resort. 
 

Upon arrival the group had an extensive private tour of Kooloobong Village to make up for not being able to stay 
there this year. This proved invaluable for them to not only experience the inner workings of a university dorm 
but to also network with the Discovery Day mascot aka Baxter and his side kick Maycee who also happened to 
be the dance off judges the next day. More about this later.  
 

The tour was followed by a Mexican fiesta before the group headed out for some 10 pin bowling. Mr Noonan used 
his vast local knowledge to prove he knew as much if not more than Siri and consequently cemented his place 
forever as Mrs White's UOW sidekick. The bowling was hotly contested but LJ Burdon proved to be the dark 
horse coming home with a series of strikes and spares to be the outright champion beating bus driver Lachie 
who had asserted an early dominance. Despite the gale force winds a stop at Cold Rock was the final outing 
before heading back to the resort to watch the State of Origin.  
 

An early start saw the group enjoy a very peaceful and serene walk along the beach before having breakfast back 
at UOW. The day kicked off with an entertaining keynote address before students headed off to their selected 
workshops. Lunchtime saw the dance competition where Finley High School tore up the dance floor. This 
coupled with a prior acquaintance with the judges, saw Lucy Armer take the gong (and a UOW Hoodie) of 
Discovery Day Dancing Queen. Ben Anthony managed to ask all the right questions to also score himself a UOW 
hoodie for his efforts.  
 

After a great day of living like real uni students it was back on the bus for the long haul home. Some slept, some 
sat contemplating their new possible post school plans and some worked industriously on their Business 
assignments due the next day. All in all the students were fantastic ambassadors for Finley High School. Their 
maturity and exemplary behaviour and positive attitudes made for a wonderful experience. Thanks also goes to 
Mr Noonan for his guidance in directing the group around Wollongong. 
 

Mrs Deb White 
Careers Advisor 
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Visual Arts 
Drawings 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  Alison Kleinschmidt ~ Year 10    Olivia Campbell ~ Year 9 
 

Farm Case Study 
 

Our Year 11 Agriculture class finally were able to make the trip to Robertsons’ farms for the Farm Case Study visit 
on Monday 30th of June. Unfortunately, it was very wet and cold, but the enthusiastic bunch of students were still 
able to gain some valuable insights into the operations of the farm. 
 

Among the highlights we were able to see included; inspecting the cotton picker, seeing the cotton crops, 
entering one of the huge 1000 tonne empty silos that are used to dry and store grain, seeing the driplines on the 
lateral irrigator, hearing about the capability of the John Deere app and learning about soil moisture monitoring. 
 

We had a great day. Thanks to Cameron Robertson for allowing us to visit and taking the time to show us 
around. Thank you also for the tasty BBQ at the end of the day. 
 

 
Riding Develops Abilities (RDA) 
 
We have included some more news outlining the RDA. Abigail Searle, Kade Buckley and Taralee Graham attend 
Riding Develops Abilities in Cobram every fortnight. The students participate in a range of activities whilst 
mounted on horseback. Horseback riding is an excellent activity as the balance required helps to engage both 
sides of the body and brain whilst having fun directing tennis balls down a chute, tent pegging and shooting 
hoops. Yes, all from horseback with the help of the wonderful RDA volunteers. The smiles on the faces of the 
students who participate is an absolute sight to behold. 
 
Mrs Sally Marsden 
Coordinator 
 
 
Photo. Showing great determination to get 
a flying disk over a marker. 
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History 
 
One of the topics ‘World History’ students have studied this semester is Family History. For this, they were tasked 
with choosing an ancestor of theirs and completing research into their life and the time period in which they 
lived. We would like to share the life stories of Carl Friedrich Kleinschmidt, Leonard Hubertus Ernest Bauer, 
Florence Jean Robertson and Michele Di Lullo. 
 
Miss Wadsworth – History Teacher 
 
This week we feature Carl Friedrich Kleinschmidt and Florence Jean Robertson 
 

Carl Friedrich Kleinschmidt 
 
Friedrich was born in a small provincial village on the 7th of September 1820, in 
Prussia. He was born in Stegelitz, a village 80km North of Berlin, however he was 
raised in the village of Berkenlatten, where he met his wife, Justine Caroline who 
he married on the 20th of January 1850. Their first child, Ferdinand was born in 
1849, their second child Bertha was born in 1853, their third child Friedrich was 
born in 1855, and Albert who was born in 1857. 
 
Friedrich completed the mandatory military service required of male Prussian 
citizens and was discharged from the 8th infantry Regiment in 1859. Friedrich was 
the village carpenter, and kept a respectable sized orchard as well, but due to the 
strict social and economic hierarchy of Prussia in the mid 19th century, land 
ownership was impossible for the working class. For the last hundred years, the 
Kleinschmidt family had been on land that was leased from the noble von Arnim 
family. Friedrich, enticed by the prospect of owning and working his own land, 
filled out an ‘Entlassungs-urkunde', or a document that granted full governmental 
approval to emigrate from Prussia to Australia. This granted them official 
permission to leave, however a clause of the contract is that the family had to 
renounce their Prussian citizenship and accept that they will not be accepted back into the country. 
 
On the 15th of September 1863, Friedrich, Justine, and their four children boarded the ship named ‘Susanne 
Godeffroy’  in the Port of Hamburg with 16 other families to begin the voyage to Queensland. Life on the ship was 
hard, with shortages in drinking water and constant sea-sickness, but after five months of sailing on rough seas, 
Friedrich and his family anchored in Moreton Bay on the 18th of January 1864. 
 
Friedrich then laid claim to the land near Pimpama Island and Logan River, planning to grow cane in the lagoons 
and swamps that he now owned. The town that the Kleinschmidt family helped found was named Steiglitz, in honour 
of the village that they had left behind. The Stegelitz Sugar Mill was successful, and made Friedrich a wealthy man 
processing sugar cane and arrowroot. The mill continued to be run long after Friedrich’s 
death. The Kleinschmidt farmers were even featured in a political cartoon scrutinising the 
fact that so much Australian-grown produce was being exported to Germany.  
 
Friedrich and Justine had six more children in Queensland, Otto in October 1865, Johann in 
October 1867, Anna in 1868, Magdalene in 1870, Auguste in August 1872, and Carl in 
1875. 
 
Friedrich died in 1908 and Justine died in 1908, and they are both buried in Pimpama Island 
Cemetery, facing the jungle that they were met when they first arrived four decades prior, 
leaving behind a legacy of pioneering and industriousness. 
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Florence Jean Robertson  
 

Florence Jean Robertson was born on the 13th of August 1923. Her parents are Andrew 
Alexander Robertson and Alma Elizabath Thomas. Her siblings are David, Lance, Eric, and 
Jessie. She had 5 children, Neil (1946), Ian (1949), Kaye (1952), Glen (1957), and Douglas 
(1959). Her children were born quite separate compared to others during this time period. She 
played cricket with the boys when she was young and played tennis when she was older.  
 
Florence has experienced what life has to offer. Living as a child through the Great Depression, 
her parents were told to live off $60 for groceries, for a whole year. She went to school until she 
was 15 years old and met the love of her life at this time as well. His name was Herbert James 
Sutton. Herbert was an engineer and went to the army. Leaving Florence at home while he went 
around the country and to Papua New Guinea. She also had her two brothers go to war andher 
father who went to WW1 and ended up going to Gallipoli. The war significantly affected 
Florence's father, Andrew, as he (and I quote from Florence), “was a crippled”. He was broken 
and lost after the war. When her loved ones returned they didn’t want to talk so Florence 

respected their choice and left it at that. 
 
She worked as a nurse, delivering babies and was restricted from leaving the hospital in Wagga Wagga. She was 
needing money to support her family and also wanted to work, as she enjoyed her job. She was only able to leave 
once her brother got sick and Florence went back home to the farm to help out her mother. Living far out of town, 
she didn’t see many other people. She went on the horse and sulky to drive to places. There weren't many 
communication systems, but a telecom was what was available. They had to get the battery and take it to the 
postman to charge it or get a new one. She enjoyed the isolation as she never liked to “be in the limelight”, loving to 
be in the background. She seems very closed off now, not a very trusting person and not open to others, voluntarily. 
 
She got her driver's license when she was married and drove around her kids, to go to mainly sporting events. She 
never really liked cars. When asked about horses she mentions how her husband loved them but she didn’t really 
like them either. So I ask the controversial question, “which one would you prefer, a horse or car, if you had to pick?” 
After a lot of thought she finally concludes that she would probably prefer a horse. Her mind is open to the evolution 
of technologies, but she still would prefer what she grew up with, what’s familiar. Her driver’s license was 
confiscated in 2004 because of her age and she didn’t mind it being taken 
away. 
 
Throughout her life she lived at Berelyn at New Dale, then went to 
Ballarat for 2 and a half years, got married and went to Sydney for 12 
months, went to Wagga to work as a nurse then went to Deniliquin and 
has lived there ever since. 
 
The events taken place in her life are nothing short of extraordinary, she 
has faced tragedy, loss, heartbreak and her resilience to keep going is 
incredible. She’s living a long, fulfilled life. She currently lives in Deniliquin 
still, is 98 years old and counting, still happy and still getting out into the world. 
 
P & C News 

 
At the recent P & C meeting the executive was confirmed for 2022. 
 President – Mr Paul Jones 
 Vice Presidents – Mrs Peta Neessen, Mrs Jodi Brown 
 Secretary – Mrs Cath Rorato 
 Treasuer – Mrs Carmen Lawton 
 
A small presentation was made at the meeting to outgoing secretary, Mrs Anne Jones. Mrs 
Jones has been a long standing member of the committee (since 2014!), we thank her for 
her support and hard work  over the years. 
 
 
Carmen Lawton is pictured making the presentation to Mrs Anne Jones. 
 
 

Robertson  
Coat of Arms. 
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Music, Art, Dance and Design (MADDD) 
 

With preparations well underway for this years MADDD performance, those students involved have been 
interviewing some of the contestants. We will feature the interviews over the next couple of weeks 
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From the Wellbeing Team 
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Canteen Roster & Community News 
  

 
CANTEEN & UNIFORM SHOP 

Contact – 0473 946 683  
Volunteers are asked to be at canteen by 10am sharp. 

 If unable to attend on your rostered day  
please change with someone else. 

If unsuccessful please ring the canteen on  
0473 946 683 only in an emergency. 

 
JUNE  

Fri 17th Emma Hurlston 
Mon 20th Molly Kleinschmidt 
Tues 21st  
Wed 22nd  
Thurs 23rd  

Fri 24th Kim Arnold 
Mon 27th Kayleen Dawe 
Tues 28th  
Wed 29th  
Thurs 30  

JULY  
Fri 1  
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